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May 20, 2019
[bookmark: _GoBack]Finance and Warrant Committee

Kevin Preston, John Heffernan, Cecilia Emery Butler, Dave Roberts, Beth Pierce, Susan Fay, Michelle Persson Reilly, and Kevin Roberts present.  

Mr. Preston called the meeting to order at 6:33.  He turned the floor over to Andrea Terkelsen, who summarized the evening’s agenda to the committee.  

Lauren Goldberg, Town Counsel, explained to the committee that they needed to alter their motion for Article 3 if they wished to increase the temporary funding to the bus program while the council on aging develops a transportation plan.  This increase was developed alongside town management to resolve concerns from the council on aging.

Marty Lindemann arrived at 6:38.

Mr. Hughes asked if a committee was being formed to develop solutions.  Mr. Preston answered that the town will be looking to the council on aging, but also accepting proposals from advocates from TransAction.  Ms. Emery Butler asked if a committee was being formed.  Mr. Preston clarified that the Selectboard has been asked to form an alternative transportation committee.  Ms. Emery Butler spoke in favor of the formation of that committee.

Mr. Hughes asked when the contract with the bus expired.  Mr. Preston answered that it is month-to-month.  

Mr. Heffernan motioned to recommend that the additional sum of $40,000 be added to line 4 of the operating budget.  It was approved 7-2, Mr. Lindemann and Ms. Emery Butler opposed.

The committee moved to discussion of articles 16 and 17.

Mr. Polito took the floor to speak on the subject of Blue Hills Regional School.  Mr. Polito explained that there is a movement among the Blue Hills school committee to receive a stipend for committee members.  He is personally opposed to it.  This stipend could also mean committee members receiving benefits.  

Mr. Roberts clarified that it is a $5,000 sum plus benefits.  

Mr. Preston asked if the members of the finance and warrant committee wanted to take a position on this stipend.

Ms. Fay stated that she felt unprepared to take a position on this topic due to lack of information.

Mr. Lindemann, Ms. Persson Reilly, Ms. Pierce, Mr. Heffernan, Ms. Emery Butler, Mr. Hughes, Mr. Roberts, and Mr. Preston all stated that they were opposed to the stipend

Mr. Polito thanked the committee for their time.

Mr. Heffernan, on the subject of article 28, motioned to recommend that it be indefinitely postponed.  Ms. Emery Butler seconded.  It was approved 9-0.

Mr. Roberts motioned to adjourn, Ms. Emery Butler seconded, and it was approved 9-0.  Meeting adjourned at 6:53.







